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January 1, 2022 
 
Dear Members and Friends, 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
I am thrilled and humbled to be re-elected for another year as president. I thank the Board of 
Directors for their trust, and I look forward to working with them to continue serving the 
community.  
 
I apologize that there is no Chinese version as my translator is no longer translating. I promise to 
resume as early as possible once I find a replacement.  
 
January is the time to set resolutions for the upcoming year. In a social event last year, I asked a group 
of young professionals how their experience with COVID interfered with their New Year resolutions. 
Most of them showed resilience and shared their plans to achieve more successes than before COVID. 
No doubt, they're preparing to welcome an era with plenty of opportunities. In my follow-up 
questions, I asked what they meant by "more successes." The conversation suddenly paused for a few 
seconds, followed by chuckles. One replied, "There is no straight answer without batting an eye. 
Everyone measures success differently."  
 
If success is measurable, then how is it measured? I reckon it is "you get what you want and feel 
happy from what you get." To get what you want is a goal that you can plan for. But feeling happy 
from what you get is unpredictable; it comes naturally from deep inside.  
 
Additionally, no matter how hard you work to succeed, you can only partially contribute to your 
happiness. The other part comes from the living quality provided by the place you live. So, are you 
feeling happy in the country you are living in? 
 
In 2019 the United Nations named Finland the happiest country in the world. The Finns explained 
the meaning of happiness as "satisfaction with the way one's life is going." Makes sense, but what are 
the materials for building life satisfaction? The Finnish people believe "balance" is the formula for 
happiness.  
 




